SEPTEMBER ANNOUNCEMENTS

Youth Coordinator T-shirt Fundraiser: Purchase your new Parish T-Shirt today for \$20. We have sizes Youth Small to Adult 2XL available. Proceeds go towards the Youth Coordinator Salary. Please consider purchasing a shirt or sponsoring a shirt for a youth member of our congregation. Text Abby or Melanie to get a shirt.

The Salina Rescue Mission is in need of a few items for fall. Men's winter ski gloves, scarves, and stocking hats. Items can be new or gently used. There is a donation box located by the bulletin table at Salemsborg.

Youth Coordinator T-shirt Fundraiser: Purchase your new Parish T-Shirt today for \$20. We have sizes Youth Small to Adult 2XL available. Proceeds go towards the Youth Coordinator Salary. Please consider purchasing a shirt or sponsoring a shirt for a youth member of our congregation. See Abby or Melanie for your T-shirt!

Substitute S.S. teachers are needed for both Falun & Salemsborg. If you would be interested in helping with this please text Abby at 316-239-4871 or find her in church.

The Falun Lutheran Church is hosting a Flu Shot Clinic on Tuesday, Oct. 14 at noon, & will be during the Falun Senior Citizens meal. Anyone 18 years of age or older is welcome to attend. Bring your driver's license, insurance card and wear a short-sleeve t-shirt. Email Janice Morris at Falun, (Mrsjanmorris@aol.com) with questions.

Would you like to send a donation directly to the Synod? Please mail your check to Central States Synod E.L.C.A.; 420 W. 14th St.., Suite 101, Kansas City, MO 64105.

Pastoral Care: Please contact Pastor Ben if you or someone you know would like a visit. He is happy to stop by & bring communion to our sick, shut-ins and elderly members, but he doesn't always know unless he is kept informed. Reach out o Pastor Ben; call or text.

Salemsborg & Smolan Cemeteries: Please remember that these cemeteries are not funded through the Salemsborg Church budget but rely on donations to keep the cemeteries well maintained and cared for. Donations can be put in offering plate with memo indicating church cemetery. Or mail to Rex Tjaden, 8104 S. Burma Rd, Smolan, KS 67456. Thank you.

Donations of ground beef are needed for the Middle School Chili Feed, that will take place during the Haunted Trail. Jump out on the App (under Middle School Youth) and sign up, or visit with Keir & Ashley Swisher to help meet the goal of 150 pounds!

Don't forget your offering! Noisy coins and quiet dollars are greatly appreciated for the General Fund.

Thinking about membership? Pick up a new member form at the back of the church and visit with Melanie or Pastor Ben on your next steps to transferring your membership.